
Dear Fircom Community:

What a year it has been! I was one month into my role

as Fircom’s new Executive Director when the COVID-

19 Pandemic was declared and businesses were

required to shut down. We suspended our operations

on March 20th for three long months. The uncertainty

of if and when we would be able to resume operating

was very stressful. We did our best to keep morale

high by viewing this period as a ‘gift of time’ with

which we could complete many tasks on site and begin

reimagining what our operations could look like with

COVID-19 restrictions in place.

With the inability to operate summer camp

experiences for children and youth, many camps

across the country made the decision not to operate

in 2020. Our Leadership Team recognized that

opportunities to engage with nature and experience

the magic of Fircom were more important than ever,

and we felt compelled to find a way to host guests on

site with protocols in place that would keep our

guests, staff and volunteers safe and healthy. 
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A seed of an idea turned into a vision, and with hard

work and determination, we were able to operate a

very successful Family Vacations model. Our success

is largely in thanks to you, our Fircom Community,

who vacationed with us and spread the word about

our vacation packages and rentals to your friends,

extended family, colleagues and social media

networks. We are extremely grateful to everyone who

chose Fircom as a vacation destination in 2020!

The success of our Family Vacation model was also

due to the tireless efforts of our staff and volunteers

who, in addition to their professionalism and strong

work ethic, brought with them to work every day

positive attitudes and an abundance of enthusiasm

and creativity. I am truly blessed to work with such an

amazing group of individuals, and our organization is

very fortunate to have a team that is so committed to

living Fircom’s mission and values.

In closing, I want to express a heartfelt thank you to

Fircom’s Board of Directors. They have provided an

incredible amount of support to me as I both

navigated our team through this challenging year and

learned the duties and responsibilities of my new role.

I also wish to thank: the Pacific Mountain Regional

Council of The United Church of Canada; our one-time

and monthly donors; our community members who

purchased camp shirts during our T-Shirt Fundraiser

in the spring; and finally, all the people who placed

winning bids in our online auction this month. Your

financial contributions have been a difference maker

for our organization this year!

Wishing all of you a joyous holiday season and a new

year that is filled with love, hope and an opportunity

to visit us here at Fircom!

Terra McKenzie
Executive Director



Our Family Vacation model was well received by our guests, with a number of families

returning a second (or third) time! Families enjoyed delicious meals prepared by our talented

kitchen team and participated in a variety of fun and engaging ‘traditional camp’ activities with

our camp programmers. We had many sold out sessions and we managed to achieve our three

operating goals for the summer and fall seasons:  a) mitigate our financial loss, b) continue

living our mission and values, and c) keep the spirit of Fircom alive and well! 

Many families asked if we would continue to operate our Family Vacation model in 2021. The

short answer is … YES!!! We have added some Family Vacation sessions to our 2021 operating

calendar. In mid-January, we will announce our session dates for the spring! 

We’ve included some testimonials from guests that vacationed with us during the summer and

fall of 2020. We hope that these testimonials will motivate many more families from our

Fircom Community to join us here at camp in 2021 for a wonderful vacation getaway!

Family Vacations
2020  

"From beginning to end this was by far

the most amazing family weekend

getaway. The staff were so lovely, the

food so, so wonderful and the

attention to cleanliness and all the

precautions due to Covid made me feel

safe and well taken care of. I am so

grateful to have had the possibility to

take my family on this little weekend

in paradise thanks to the financial

assistance, without which I couldn't

have afforded this for us. So

appreciated, my family and I are

forever grateful and hope to come

back again."

-Family Vacation Guests

"We had such a lovely weekend. The

staff was great, we really enjoyed our

activities, and it was a very relaxing

time."

-Family Vacation Guests

"We had a great time! Special thanks to

all the staff - your friendliness elevated

the experience. Canoeing and archery

were definite highlights. The meals

were wonderful and it was so nice to

have a weekend without cooking."

-Family Vacation Guests



 Thinking about all your hilarious jokes, performances

at the talent show, and the good chats I have enjoyed

with many of you walking to the Dining Hall before

lunch is keeping me smiling while I work from home

this winter. 

I know many of us have not been able to visit the

physical place of Camp Fircom, and I know you are all

doing a great job of keeping the spirit of camp alive in

your families, amongst your friends, and with yourself.

Just remember, Camp Fircom is waiting for you. We

are so excited to play Operation Firefly, do archery

and tie dye, and sing all our favorite campfire songs

together when we are able.  

In the meantime, we are doing everything we can to

keep our community safe, and to care for the land and

the animals that make camp possible. The chickens are

doing well, the garden is prepared for new growth in

the spring, and Terra has made the staff areas festive

and cheery!

Dear Campers...

Is this what camp would have looked like in 2020? 

I have been paying attention to the chickadees in
my yard, and they never stop making me laugh. 

As you rest and celebrate over this
holiday season, here are a few
things I have found inspiring or

hilarious this year.

We are looking forward to offering opportunities for

families to connect with the land at Camp Fircom next

year. 

I miss you all, and am so excited to see you again in

whatever form that takes!  

Happy Holidays, 

Marissa Gilmour
Summer Camp Director



The COVID-19 Pandemic has had a significant impact on our finances. Devastatingly, we lost close

to 70% of our operating revenue this year and are ending the year with a substantial deficit. Our

primary objective is to continue to be able to share the magic of Fircom with campers and guests

in 2021 … and for many years to come! As a result, we are seeking donations to help with our

operating costs. If you have the capacity to do so, please consider making a one-time donation or

becoming a monthly donor. Reach out to your social and professional circles, as well, to see if

there are others that would be willing to make a donation. All donors who make a donation of

$20.00 or more will receive a Charitable Tax Receipt, which may be helpful as income tax time

approaches!

The Fircom Leadership Team and Board of Directors thank you in advance for any financial help

that you, or those you know, may be able to offer.

Fircom Needs Your Help
Now More Than Ever!

Give a One Time Donation Become a Monthly Donor

https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/m/4500/donation
https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/m/4500/donation


Happy Holidays!

This year certainly has been like none other. Our

kitchen team made a tremendous effort to keep

everyone safe and healthy over this 2020 season,

and still managed to have fun! Go team GO!

Although not the usual summer experience, I feel

our efforts truly helped create some memories

that will last families a lifetime.

As things quiet down at camp over the winter, we

are busy planning some exciting new ventures for

next year! Our main focus will be on sourcing and

using local ingredients from our very own garden

and from local farmers in the Lower Mainland and

surrounding areas. We wish to create

partnerships with these local growers to support

the best quality of life for animals and to provide

the best quality of produce, meats and cheeses for

our neighbours and our guests!

In 2021, we are also hoping to create a

hydroponic lettuce/herb wall in the garden and

expand our wedding experience repertoire by

offering locavore boutique (small) weddings! We

are also preparing to launch a monthly cookie club

to help support our camp operations (watch our

Facebook page for more details to come!).

Thank you for all the wonderful laughter and

support throughout the season, staff and

Fircomites!

Dawn McKenzie 
Head Chef

From the Fircom Kitchen
& Garden



Looking Ahead to 2021  

 With winter approaching, our Leadership Team is taking some time to reflect individually and

collaboratively on the past year, and we are beginning to plan and prepare for the 2021 operating

season. We are cautiously optimistic that we will be able to run summer camp programs in some

capacity, and we are hopeful that we will be able to host rental groups and weddings once again

(likely with a reduced number of guests). We are also planning to operate some Family Vacation

sessions throughout the spring, summer and fall, as well as offer some retreat experiences

throughout the year.

Regardless of how we operate next year, we know that we will have the continued support of you,

our Fircom Community. We take comfort in that support and it is what motivates us to think

creatively about how we can engage with you and continue to host you here at camp in a safe and

responsible way.



 THANK YOU TO OUR VOLUNTEERS!
Brewis, Mya
Byers, Andrew 
Calogero, Celina
Caloger, Dario
Calogero, Massimo
Calogero, Stacy
Calogero, Taddeo
Calogero, Vincenzo
Chandler, Carmen
Coggins, Evelyn
Crawford, Joel
Di Liberto, Olivia
Ducey, Sophia
Edwards, Toucanni
Ellendt, Anthony
Glavas, Katarina
Heal-Juanicotena, Autumn
Heath, Person
Hoarau, Jonathan
Injates , Ron 

Katon, Bob
Ketcheson, Zoe
Khatchadourian, Sephora
Marsan Johnson, Jasmine
Matthews, Abby
McIver, Jayne 
Mikkola, Emily 
Odendaal, Raoul
Orchyk, Collin 
Orchyk, Tristan
Ortiz, Ryan 
Powell, Drew 
Roberto 
Robinson, Charlie
Schwiersch, Christiane
Schwiersch, Melanie
Singleton Polster, Dave
Singleton Polster, Jenny 
Singleton Polster, Rachel 
Taylor, Jeff

Watson, Paddy
Wick, Isabelle
Wick, Jessica

BOARD MEMBERS
Bronwyn Carrodus
Rachel Philips
Chris McClymont
Ana-Luz Cobon
Ann van’t Riet
Daphne Woo
Kathryn Millar
Ron Injates 
Stacy Calogero 
Stewart Burgess



UNDER $100

Aguinaga, Edna
Angel, Colin 
Angel, Tracy
Aubuchon, Graham
Beatty, Kevin
Beaudet, Alice
Boniface, Andy
Calogero, Celina
Clidaras, Jimmy
Cowan, Allan
Cunningham, Mia
Curley, Sean
Dahlo, Corinne
Gorgopa, Lynda
Gratton, Elise
Habel, Lawrence
Hong, Virginia
Hopkins, Graeme
Hopkins, Kimberley
Kearns, Emily
Lang, Angela
Leung, Pong
Malgorzata, Sudol
Marken, Kari
Menzies, Breagh

Miller, Shelan
Mogerman, Emma
Mogerman, Reidar
Mudrovcic, Marijan
Mudrovcic, Vesna
Murtagh, Brendan
Nanson, Derek
Neuper, Helmut
Nikki, Mayer
Oguz, Istif
Orchyk, Collin
Powel, Norman
Ragay, Jon
Rose, Geordie
Schutz, Kane
Shaw, Pam
Smith, Judy
Sudol, Malgorzata
Sweeney, Mia
Sweeney, Phil
Taylor, Valerie
Taylor, Marta
van't Riet, Ann
Waddell, Eliza
Woo, Daphne
Young, Lorelei

$100-249

Atkinson, Alison
Atkinson, Tom
Begby, Endre
Brooke, Margaret
Burgess, Stewart
Clark, Judith
Coggins, Evelyn
Dowd-Dever, Andrea
Dunnet, Margo
Gall, Patricia
Gubana, Amelia
Harrison, Marilyn
Harrison, Philippe
Hirsch-Reinshagen, Veronica
Injates, Ron
Kinakin, Isaac
Kozai, Hitomi
Kozai, Yusukele
Nobel, Renee
Mariska, McLean
McGreer, E
Menzies, Barbara
Minamitani, Ayasa
Neumann, Britta
Ode, Katja

Phipps, Rosalind
Powell, Sarah
Schmidt, Victoria
Silverthorn, Scott
Vila, Fidel
Winsor, Yasmin
Wood, Peter
Work, Steve

$250-499
Anderson, Holly
Crawford, Joel
De Clerck, Janice
De Clerck, Philippe
Dunsterville, Richard
Hamlyn, Eric
Humphrey, Alison
McKenzie, Terra
Morrow, Sharron
Phillips, Rachel
Scholefield, Peter
Scholefield, Heather
Singleton-Polster, Rachel
Williams, Sarah

$500-999
Bowyer, Katharine
Burns, Craig
Carrodus, Bronwyn
Lee, Marion
Overgaard, Richard
Welch, Lisa

$1000+
Abbott, Lee
Carrodus, Jon
Carrodus, Simone
The Pacific Mountain
Regional Council
The Susan and Robert
Burns Fund at The United
Church of Canada
Foundation

 THANK YOU TO OUR DONORS!


